Dear Chula Vista Family:

The Advent Season is a time for quiet celebration within the life of the church. On the one hand, we remember the events leading up to the birth of Jesus Christ. On the other hand, we wait in anticipation of Christ’s triumphant return – even amidst the noise and busy-ness of our day-to-day lives.

I am excited about my first Christmas season at CVPC. As you might expect, there are many different opportunities to prepare us for the celebration of Jesus’ birth. There are four things I want to highlight as we get into this season: a prayer walk, the choir’s cantada, our neighborhood carol sing-along, and Christmas Eve. 

On Saturday, December 2, in the afternoon, we will be holding a prayer walk. Those who participated in August will remember the blessings they witnessed and received by participating. We are going to ask God to bless our neighbors, to prepare hearts to receive the good news of the gospel, and to open our eyes to the ways in which we can be a blessing to this community. I encourage you to block out some time to walk with us on that Saturday afternoon; both as a ministry of outreach and as a way of focusing yourself on the mystery of the incarnation of the eternal Word of God.

The choir’s cantada, A Winter Rose, will be the primary worship in the traditional (10:00) worship on Sunday, December 10. I know that I have been inspired in worship by the choir. I look forward to the choir’s leading us in praising God that morning.

Another event about which I am praying and have great hope is our Neighborhood Christmas Carol Sing-Along at 3:00 on December 17. We are inviting the community and our neighbors to gather on the front lawn by the sanctuary to join in singing Christmas carols. I think this is going to be a fun time and will give us an opportunity to share some of the joy of Christmas with folks who live around us.

One of the interesting things about this year is that Christmas Eve occurs on Sunday. That means December 24th is going to be a rather busy day on this campus. We will have our regular Sunday morning services (Daybreak at 8:15 a.m. and our traditional service at 10:00 a.m.). Then, we are planning four – yes, four – Christmas Eve services:

· 5:00 p.m., we will have a Family Service with the King’s Kids singing, carols, a brief Christmas meditation (in the sanctuary) and candle-lighting by the cross.

· 7:00 p.m., Breakpoint (in the Family Life Center)

· 9:00 p.m. Choir and communion service (in the sanctuary) with candle-lighting by the cross.

· 11:00 p.m. Vigil and communion service (in the sanctuary) with candle-lighting by the cross.

These are just a few of the activities taking place. I want to encourage all of us to keep our eyes open to share Jesus with those who do not yet know him; the attention on Christmas gives us a special opportunity to share our faith.

As Scripture tells us and our confessions lead us, we pray, “Come, Lord Jesus, come.” May God richly bless each and every one during this Advent season.

Your brother in Christ,


Bob Davis

